Nature Diary 

In the foot-prints of the tiger

The tiger is a magnificent beast. Project Tiger is a project in India started in 1973 to protect tigers since they are an endangered species---very few of them live today. Many forests of India where tigers once freely roamed are now being specially protected. The aim is to protect the tiger and other species living there.

The number of tigers in India's wild has gone up by 20%, according to the latest 2011 tiger census, which has surveyed the whole of India for the first time. The census counted 1,706 tigers in all tiger reserves put together. How did they find this out?

Pug-mark is the term used to refer to the footprint of most animals. Every individual animal species has a distinct pug-mark and as such this is used for identification.

Using pug-marks, it is possible to make an accurate identification of which species the animal belongs to. With training, the field experts can also tell the sex, age and physical condition of an animal just by looking at it pug-marks!

The pug-marks are traced by researchers who go around the forest, tracking. In order to obtain good pug impressions, pug impression pads are laid along various roads and tracks.

Some times the marks are cast in plaster (the kind that you use to immobolise a fractured arm or leg). These are then analysed to find out whether the marks were made by a tiger or leopard. From this, the distribution of these animals in the wild is found out.

Field data for each pug-mark are collected in specially devised census forms. The plaster casts and tracings along with field information are together analysed with map of the area to remove repetitions and overlaps, so that the same tiger is not counted over and over again!

From the distribution, researchers can tell how the animals move and their relationship to each other, especially when there are cubs. By putting this information together, forest protection staff hope that they will learn how to protect them better.

